December 14th, 2010
The Easton Hospital School Of Nursing held a business meeting preceding the annual Christmas Luncheon on December 14th 2010 at the Green Pond Country Club. Maryann Corona, president, opened with a moment of silence for deceased members and read a Christmas prayer.
The minutes from the October 12th 2010 meeting were read and approved.
The Treasurer’s report for the period between October 5th and November 30th 2010 was presented by Yvonne Piscanio.
Holiday correspondent   cards were read by Yvonne Piscanio. A note was received from Gail Horvath who is now living in Florida. George Gemberling says Merry Christmas from California and included a donation of $100.00. A note received from the family of Catherine “Kitty” Fluck Class of 46’ asking for a card shower as she is very ill from esophageal cancer. Her address is 3783 Fleetwood Ave., Easton Pa 18045.  Ada   Stoney Smith Class of 42’ is now living with her daughter due to  Alzeheimers.
Old Business-
1)    15, 50 year class pins will be ordered from Bixler’s.
2)    The Annual Banquet will be held May 14th at the Green Pond Country Club. The Class of 1961 will be honored. The luncheon will be from 12:00pm until 2:30pm at which time a smaller room will be provided for members wishing to remain and continue their visit.

3)    The Directory project is still ongoing –Chair, Jeane Titus stated the end of March will be the cut-off date for addresses. Addresses are posted on the web site and a note will be sent with banquet news.

New Business-
1) A Motion was made to put George Gemberling’s generous donation into the scholarship fund. A scholarship is given to a 2nd or 3rd year nursing student who is a relative or friend of an alumni. A letter stating your intent should be sent to the Alumni Association in care of Yvonne Piscano. A meeting will be held to determine the amount that can be given. A motion was made by Carolyn Knauss, seconded by Nina Merlo and carried by the attending alumni.
2) Ellen Palermo and Carolyn Knauss have graciously consented to once again co-chair the Annual Banquet . Jeane Titus, Nina Merlo, Yvonne Piscano, Irene Cook, Nancy Sostarecz, Annie Barrese, and Maryann Corona have volunteered to be on the committee. A meeting will be held at Ellen’s home on January 30th  at 1:00pm. The snow date is February 5th.
There being no further business to report, the meeting was adjourned by a motion from Carolyn Knauss and seconded by Annie Barrese.
Respectfully Submitted—Ellen Palermo
 
 
 
